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November 27, 2020 - Temp 45, chilly and damp. The leaves are on the ground early as we have had rain and high winds to knock them loose. I cleaned them up for the last time, for this year, a week ago.  YEA!

What can one say about the year 2020? The  year came in with the virus and it looks like it will leave the same way. Sadly, my big brother Sam passed away on October 17th from the virus. He will be missed.  There were other friends and family members who were also  hit by the virus and lost their loved ones. They are in our prayers. 

Locked up at home, prevented us from going on vacation, but it also allowed us to get  a lot of things cleaned up and out.

Donna retired after 45 years in nursing of which 22 years were as a Nurse Practitioner from Metro Health / State Road Family Practice and she says she loves it, being home with me (if you can believe that). She has plenty to do and she tries to  fill every minute of every hour with something.  Former patients, who have her number, still call for assistance. She volunteers at the church and we deliver meals on wheels.

My son Ben gets to work from home, which saves him a lot of time and money from his commute to and from work. Robin also works from home, and grows plants on the side. Little Ben works in Cincinnati, OH, Sam is learning the bakery business there in Ellensburg, WA and is planning on going to university. Olivia has started university and is doing excellent. She is a beautiful, and smart young woman.

Donna’s daughter Melissa works from home and has to visit patients as needed, and Ryan has his office at home and one in the city. The kids, Bryson (10) is as smart as ever; Caleb (12) is the football sport[image: :IMG_2523s.jpg]s jock, who is a terrific player; and Abree (14) tries to hide how smart she really is, but we know she has a  gift that keeps giving.

Our 18th anniversary is only two days away, hard to believe, time really flies. We took a fun cooking class together since our last letter.

Seeing how we must stay home, I started a daily email to over 200 members of the local model railroad organization which I belong . This gives the older members something to do with their free time. The email has a different railroad photo each day along with videos of trains, DIY projects and many other interesting  railroad subjects. 

Memories: When we lived on Leonard St in Akron, the street was not paved, the city would come around once a year and grade it, so it was flat and drivable. In the winter, (when we burned coal to heat the house) the “clinkers” (waste from the burnt coal) were thrown in the street, where they filled pot holes and helped to keep the cars from sliding on ice or snow, like sand. The street was black and white after a snow fall, showing where the clinkers had been placed. Unpaved streets were common in many areas of the city. Leonard St was not paved until the early 60’s after we had moved away.

To you, our family, our friends, with love, respect, and admiration, we wish you all a wonderful Christmas season, and a happy, healthy, New Year! So, until next year…we wish you and yours the best life can offer.
Ben & Donna
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